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Good morning Chairman McCaskill, Ranking Member Johnson and Committee Members.   

 

Thank you for allowing me to testify today. 

 

I am Philip Crane, President of Docupak, an integrated marketing company founded in 

1998 that provides marketing and production capabilities within a single firm to meet 

client needs with program management, design, packaging, production, inventory control, 

warehousing and distribution.  

 

Our company also provides other services, including information technology, print-on-

demand and development of promotional materials. Docupak does not sell pre-packaged 

products, but tailors solutions to address each client’s unique requirements.  

 

Today I am here to discuss the support we provided to the National Guard Bureau for their 

Guard Recruiting Assistance Program (G-RAP). 

 

Since the inception of the G-RAP, Docupak established and informed government program 

and contracting offices of internal controls used to mitigate fraud, waste, and abuse. 



Through these efforts, we identified and reported suspected fraud cases to Army CID for 

investigation and potential prosecution. While the contract was terminated for 

convenience in 2012, we have continued to assist Army CID and other government 

agencies in identifying potentially fraudulent activities. To date, we are aware of 

approximately 28 convicted Recruiting Assistants (RAs) out of the more than 300,000 who 

participated in the program.   

 

Since its inception, G-RAP has achieved in excess of 149, 000 total accessions and a 92% 

ship rate to Basic Combat Training for the Army National Guard. 

 

We have consistently made our program records available for full review and audits. As I 

mentioned in my letter to the Committee requesting this opportunity to testify, our records 

and employees remain available to Committee members and staff at their convenience.  

 

Throughout the history of the contract, Ernst & Young was retained to audit and to provide 

assurance that our company’s financial statements were precise, complete and accurate. 

Those audits included an examination of evidence supporting the amounts and disclosures 

in the financial statements and an assessment of accounting principles used by the 

company. 

 

I am grateful that the committee allowed me to testify today.  Thank you. 

 
* Please see Attachment A 
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